## CITY OF LOS ANGELES DEPARTMENT OF RECREATION AND PARKS

## BRANFORD RECREATION CENTER



13306 BRANFORD STREET, ARLETA, CA 91331 PHONE: (818) 893 - 4923



https://www.laparks.org/reccenter/branford rap.branfordrc@lacity.org

Dear Branford families.

Friday, March 13, 2020

The Department of Recreation and Parks is working closely with the Los Angeles County Department of Public Health and the County Office of Emergency Management to share updates, guidance, and information about the novel coronavirus and COVID-19.

The safety and well-being of our park community remains a department top priority. Mayor Garcetti has ordered City departments and agencies to take additional steps that can help slow the spread of the novel coronavirus (COVID-19), strengthening the local response to the outbreak with measures that include new limits on public gatherings in City facilities.

As a result, Branford Recreation Center is going to be postponing all programs, classes, and activities until further notice. This includes the following activities; Preschool, After School Club, Seniors dance on Tuesdays and Thursdays, Basketball All-Stars games and practices, Volleyball, Softball, and Baseball evaluations and meetings, Zumba, Wellness program and LA KIDS classes.

We appreciate your patience and understanding during this difficult time. We will do our best to keep you informed. To stay informed with trusted and official sources for accurate and timely updates, including our website <a href="Coronavirus.LACity.org">Coronavirus.LACity.org</a>, and <a href="CDC.gov">CDC.gov</a> and <a href="PublicHealth.LACounty.gov">PublicHealth.LACounty.gov</a>.

As always, we thank you for your ongoing support. If you have any further questions or concerns, please call us at (818) 893 - 4923 or you can email us at <a href="mailto:rap.branfordrc@lacity.org">rap.branfordrc@lacity.org</a>.

Sincerely,

Recreation Coordinator

Dara Tabibian

Recreation Facility Director

Gabino Quiroz